POLICY CONCERNING GRADUATE STUDENTS SEEKING EXTERNAL FUNDING: 

Background: 

The Graduate Committee proposes that we adopt the following policy requiring graduate students to apply for outside funding.  The goals are various: to help ensure sufficient funding to maintain our graduate program, to give students practice in applying for external funding in the future (as a skill to use in their future careers, but also in the time at MSU should they exhaust their funding); to allow them to have this recognition on their vita; and (at least in some cases) to have time off from teaching to focus on their research.

Policy:


Students are expected to make a good faith effort, with the advice and consent of their Guidance Committee chairs and the Associate Chair, to obtain (a year’s worth of) external funding.  When such funding is received, this will count for one of the years of one’s funding guarantee. This policy will not result in a reduction of stipends or benefits. 
 
The expectation is that students do this at least in time for their 4th year of funding.  However, the student’s Guidance Committee can allow this to be postponed for a year-- applying in time for the award to cover the 5th year.  

The expectation is that this will be for funds outside the University, but in special circumstances, some source of funding within the University, where the student takes the initiative and works to procure it, could count for this.  Such determinations would be made by the student’s Guidance Committee, and reviewed by the Associate Chair.  
Advising:

The student’s Guidance Committee will have implementing this policy as one of its tasks.  Outside funding possibilities should be considered from early in a student’s course of study.  (It will be kept track of by putting it on the “PhD Checklist”.)  
Departmental support:

The Department will provide resources to help students pursue outside funding.  We already established a list of funding opportunities, and this list will be updated and made available on the Department website.  

One faculty member will be designated as “External Funding Officer” and will be organize a workshop each year on pursuing external funding.  The External Funding Officer will oversee maintenance of the list of funding opportunities by, for example, surveying online sources, consulting the Graduate School, and referring to the APA, and will publicize other support provided by the University.  The Department will financially support student assistance in this work.  

We hope that all graduate students will explore opportunities for outside funding, but this requirement is not retroactive and applies only to newly admitted students.  
